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Dear Readers � �

�

We hope that you benefit from this newsle�er � learning about the programs and services of the Sud-

bury Senior Center; ge ng to know one of your neighbors through our Senior Profile; or ge ng infor-

ma#on and resources about Medicare, safety at home, scams or other issues.  �

�

As you know, we are trying to minimize the cost of mailing the paper newsle�er, but understand that 

many of you s#ll benefit from receiving it via postal mail.  We are going to try a new method this month 

and ask those who don’t want the paper newsle�er mailed to them to let us know.  If you do not need 

the paper newsle�er mailed to you, please email us at senior@sudbury.ma.us with the subject line of: 

NO PAPER MAILING; include your name and address so that we can remove you from our list. Thank 

you so much for your pa#ence as we try to keep you informed while minimizing the cost of the mailing.  

As always, please reach out if you have ques#ons or concerns!�

�

�

�

�

Photo courtesy of Sudbury resident and Senior Center volunteer Sherry Fendell.�
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LIFELONG LEARNING LECTURES ON ZOOM�

HISTORY ON ZOOM�

SNEAK PEEK FOR MARCH!�

Pushing the Envelope � �

A History of the Post Office 

Through Stamps�

Tuesday, February 2 at 12:30 PM  �

Henry Lucas has been the Educa-

�on Director at the Spellman Museum of Stamps and 

Postal History in Weston since 2004.� A re�red Social 

Studies teacher and high school principal for thirty�five 

years, he has served as a docent at the Museum of Fine 

Arts, the Harvard Peabody Museum, and gives histori-

cal tours of Boston.�

�

By viewing images of vintage US postage stamps, learn 

about the history of the US Post Office�from the first 

le-ers carried on the Boston Post Road to the current 

postal controversies.�� Hear about the expansion of the 

Post Office a0er the Revolu�on, the introduc�on of 

home delivery, the short�lived Pony Express, the carry-

ing of mail by railroads, buses and trollies, the start of 

Parcel Post, mailbox designs, V�mail of World War II, 

the start of zip codes, postal strikes, and the impact of 

email on the PO’s financial situa�on.�To reg-

ister for this Zoom event please email Vene-

�a Kelly at sen-

ior@sudbury.ma.us or 

978�443�3055.�

HEALTH PROGRAM ON ZOOM�

The Great Courses’�

O�oman Empire � Part II�

Wednesdays from 9:30 to 11:00�

February 3 � March 31�

�

When confron�ng the future, na�ons and civiliza�ons 

always look to the past for guidance, lessons, and a 

shared sense of purpose and meaning. For the peoples 

of the Middle East, that immediate past is the O-oman 

Empire.  This session will include lessons 19�36, with 

two 30 minutes lessons shown each week.  �

�

The Sudbury Senior Center has the great fortune to 

have three volunteer co�leaders for this course (and 

several preceding history courses), Ruth Griesel, Bill 

Allard and Don Sherman, who plan out history courses 

every year.  Volunteer moderators provide a short in-

troduc�on/lesson, adding their own research and/or 

perspec�ve to each week’s lesson.�

�

Please contact Chery Finley, Admin. Coordinator, to 

register for the course at finleyc@sudbury.ma.us or 

978�639�3269 by Mon., February 1.  Chery will send an 

email with the Zoom link informa�on to all registered 

par�cipants the day before the course starts.  �

Ride Hailing 101: How to Use Uber and Ly��

Wednesday, March 3, 12:30 PM�

Get prepared for Sudbury’s new grant�funded Uber 

program.  Please contact Vene�a “Tia” Kelly at sen-

ior@sudbury.ma.us or 978�443�3055.�

Sudbury’s Go Red for Women �

Zoom Event � The �me is now!�

Tuesday, February 16, 1:00 PM�

�

The American Heart Associa�on’s Go Red 

for Women campaign is designed to in-

crease women’s heart health awareness. Dr. Mary Ann 

McLaughlin, Director of Cardiovascular Health and 

Wellness at Mount Sinai Heart will discuss Heart 

Health �ps for maintaining a strong heart a0er age 50, 

the warning signs of heart disease, “is the flu-er in my 

heart serious” and the latest advances in heart valve 

surgery. Nearly 80 percent of cardiac events can be 

prevented, cardiovascular diseases con�nue to be a 

woman’s greatest health threat. �

�

To register for this event,�

 please email Program Coord��

inator Sharon Wilkes at 

wilkess@sudbury.ma.us.  �

�

Vene�a “Tia” Kelly, Front 

Desk Recep�onist�

FROM MONET TO VAN GOGH�

The Great Courses’�

From Monet to Van Gogh: A History of Impressionism�

Mondays, 10�11:00 AM, Feb. 8�Mar. 22, no class 2/15�

�

“They appeared in a period of upheaval. They saw the 

rebuilding of Paris, the rise of industrialism, the ruin of 

the Franco�Prussian war. They displayed their startling 

and shocking works in a series of exhibi�ons from 1874 

to 1886. And by the 1890s, this "loose coali�on" of 

ar�sts who rebelled against the formality of the French 

Academy had created the most famous ar�s�c move-

ment in history. Professor Bre-ell is your expert cura-

tor and guide to a movement that created a new, in-

tensely personal vision of the world.”  Contact Tia Kelly 

at senior@sudbury.ma.us or 978�443�3055.�
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A MESSAGE FROM DIRECTOR DEBRA GALLOWAY�

As I write this, I have sadly learned of the passing of Ed 

Go-mann.  Ed, who was a Sudbury resident, was the 

Volunteer Coordinator of the Sudbury Senior Center 

for almost 20 years, and he gave of himself whole-

heartedly to the role.  In fact, it was just a part of what 

Ed saw as his place in the Sudbury community.  As 

soon as he re�red, he jumped right in, becoming a 

Home Delivered meals volunteer, FISH driver and then 

he founded and ran the Sudbury Food Pantry.  Pre-y 

soon it was apparent that Ed’s energy, skills and en-

thusiasm lent themselves to more than just volunteer-

ing for the programs.  �

�

Ed was instrumental in making the Senior Center what 

it is today � more than a place to go to, but also a pro-

vider of services in the community.  He established 

and ran the following Senior Center programs: Friend-

ly Visitor, Medical Equipment Loan Closet, In�Home Fix

�it, Space Heater Exchange, Lawn Clean�up, Grocery 

Shopper, and Lockbox (with the Fire Department).  In 

addi�on to launching and coordina�ng these �

programs, Ed recruited and supervised volunteers for 

the Home Delivered  Meals program, Baked Goods &  

Sand Buckets programs and special events.  �

�

Ed had a heart of gold, if someone was in need, he 

would find a way to help them. He loved to solve prob-

lems and he would use the wide network he created to 

figure out a solu�on.  Each year, the Senior Center 

would receive le-ers of apprecia�on for Ed’s commit-

ment and �reless efforts to help.  �

Of course, in order to provide all of those services, Ed 

needed assistance.  All of the Senior Center volunteers 

(over 200) knew that when Ed called, they would be 

saying Yes to whatever he asked of them.  The golden 

telephone plaque he received at re�rement was em-

blazoned “Chief Volunteer Persuader”.  This was partly 

in jest, as Ed had a great sense of humor and many of 

the volunteers had become his friends over the years.  

Ed made the most of his second act in life, and the Sud-

bury community was the beneficiary.  �

                                                          ����������	
���
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SUDBURY PINES EXTENDED CARE FACILITY
Short Term Rehabilitation • Long Term Care
Secure Behavioral Care Unit • Hospice Care

         Short Term Respite Care
Family owned and operated since 1970

Come by and visit today
642 Boston Post Road • Sudbury, MA 01776

Phone# 978-443-9000 • www.sudburypines.com
admissions@sudburypines.com

Family Owned. Family Oriented. Resident Centered.

	 DENTISTRY FOR ALL AGES
	 Emergencies Seen Promptly
	 Offering Dentures, Implants
	 Crowns & More!

www.SudburyFamilyDentalCare.com | 978-443-5194
370 Boston Post Rd., Sudbury

	 LLAIC is an independent,
	 secular, affordable learning
	 program for seniors.

	 Visit us at www.llaic.org

	 508-453-1205
• Peer-led courses: history, government,

literature, science, music, art
• Interesting lunchtime speakers

• Small group day trips to museums, concerts, historical sites
• Fall and spring semesters and a six-week summer program

• Year-round activities: book club, movie mavens, current events 
discussions, French conversation, and a 6-week summer program

All courses are held at Temple Shir Tikva in Wayland

DELICIOUS MEALS 
MADE FOR SENIORS™ 

508-658-3000
info@HeartToHomeMeals.com

HeartToHomeMeals.com

• Downsizing 
• �Full Service  

Junk Removal
• Estate Clean Outs

• Small Moves
• �Packing & Storage
• �We Organize  

your Move
Senior Citizen 

Discounts

Call Ken 508-633-8879 Call Joey 508-630-4292
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Weather Emergencies during the 

Pandemic�

�

Winter brings beau�ful snowy 

landscapes, but also the possibility 

of severe weather and power out-

ages.  Prepare in advance by having a cell phone and 

keeping it charged at all �mes.  Sign up for Emergency 

No�fica�ons.  Talk with your neighbors � do you need a 

neighbor to check on you?  Do you know of someone 

who you could check on?  Make sure family and 

friends’ contact informa�on is wri-en near your phone.  

Have a flashlight, lantern or headlamp ready.  Set up an 

emergency kit with extra non�perishable food, water, 

snack bars, medica�ons, pet food (if applicable).  Check 

your smoke/CO detectors, add fresh ba-eries.  See 

more info at CDC Emergency Planning.  Are you con-

cerned about a neighbor? Contact Ana Cris�na Oliveira, 

Outreach Specialist, at 978�639�3268 or 

oliveiraa@sudbury.ma.us. �

�

Severe Weather No6fica6ons�

The Senior Center will share informa�on about 

storms and emergencies on the Town and Sen-

ior Center websites, as well as the main phone 

line (978) 443�3055.  If there is Emergency informa�on 

to share, an Emergency Alert will be sent to all phones 

that are signed up for Emergency no�fica�ons.  See be-

low to sign up for no�fica�ons.�

�

Make Sure You Receive Emergency No6fica6ons�

Sign up for Sudbury’s Emergency No�fica�ons to re-

ceive important messages from the town.  Go to the 

Town website at www.sudbury.ma.us and click on the 

red “Emergency No�fica�ons” bu-on on the right side.  

You will need to enter a username* and password.  If 

you need help with sign up, please call 978�443�3055.�

�

*A username is usually an email address, but can just 

be a made�up name.  For example, you could enter 

your LastNameFirstName01776 as all one word for a 

username.�

PREPARE FOR WINTER � INFORMATION�

	 Ad info. 1-800-477-4574 • Publication Support 1-800-888-4574 • www.lpiseniors.com	 Sudbury Council on Aging, Sudbury, MA	 06-5177
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HEART TO HOME MEAL�

Senior Center Programs �

on SudburyTV! �

� Online or on Cable TV ��

Did you know? Many Senior Center programs are vide-

otaped and available for viewing at the Sudbury TV 

website and are also periodically shown on your local 

cable sta�on.  See www.Sudburytv.org. �

ARTS/DISCUSSION PROGRAMS�

SPECIAL PROGRAM ON ZOOM�

Wonderful Watercolors!  On Zoom�

Feb. 12, 19, 26, Mar. 5, 12, 19, 26, Apr. 2�

8 Fridays, 11:30�1:30 and 1:45�3:45 PM*�

Class fee: $65�

Build your skills in a relaxing and inspiring workshop.  If 

there is a enough demand we will con�nue to offer 

both classes, if not, we will only offer the 1:45 PM class. 

Please register early!  Contact Chery Finley with ques-

�ons at 978�639�3269 or finleyc@sudbury.ma.us.  *If 

min. # student is met.�

Chery Finley, Senior Center 

Administra�ve Coordinator�

LIFELONG LEARNING PROGRAM ON ZOOM�

 AARP TAX PREP HELP�

AARP Tax Prepara+on�

Registra6on begins February 4�

�

Due to the pandemic, we are planning to offer AARP 

Tax Prepara�on assistance with special safety proto-

cols.  You may call to schedule appointments beginning 

on Thursday, February 4.  Appointments will be availa-

ble on Thursdays and Fridays between February 25�

April 9.  The method of opera�on will depend on the 

current situa�on and level of safety needed.  We can-

not begin registra�on un�l February 4 at the earliest. �

�

As of Feb. 4, you may contact Chery Finley, Admin. Co-

ordinator to sign up at finleyc@sudbury.ma.us or 978�

639�3269.  Protocols will involve comple�ng �

forms in advance and two brief visits inside�

 the Senior Center.�

GRAB N’ GO LUNCH WITH HEART TO HOME MEALS �

Tuesday February 23  (Snow date: Thursday, Feb. 25) �

Pick up �mes 11:30 AM � 12:30 PM  �

The team at Heart to Home Meals based in Marlboro is 

giving away frozen Chicken pot pies to seniors. The pies 

are made with tender chicken breast chunks and vege-

tables in a creamy sauce, covered with pastry and 

served with mashed potatoes and mixed vegetables. 

Meals are frozen and can be stored in your freezer un�l 

you are ready to heat and enjoy! The company provides 

a selec�on of over 160 healthy and delicious meals, 

soups and desserts, delivered for free by a local driver.  

Their friendly, convenient service can be adapted to 

suit many dietary preferences, with no contract or min-

imum commitment required.  �

�

Please sign up for lunch by February 16 in order to be 

included.   Please contact Chery Finley at 

finleyc@sudbury.ma.us to sign up or call 978�639�3269.  

Registra�on is limited to the first 45 people.  NOTE: The 

Drive Thru will be split into two groups, and due to the 

cold weather, will proceed a bit more quickly than past 

drive thrus.  Thank you for understand-

ing! �

Con�nuing � The Great Courses’ �

Music as a Mirror of History�

Tuesdays � 9:30�10:15 �

Feb. 2, 9, 16, 23 and March 2 � April 20 �

�

Please contact Chery Finley, Administra�ve Coordina-

tor, to register for this class at �

finleyc@sudbury.ma.us or 978�639�3269.  �

View more informa!on at www.thegreatcourses.com.   �

SUDBURYTV�

Paint by Number �

Monday, February 8 & Tuesday, February 9�

11:30 AM � 1:00 PM�

�

Paint by number has come a long way, 

with sophis�cated subjects and amazing 

results.  Purchase your own paint by 

number kit and get ready to paint with friends while 

on Zoom.   To allow �me to complete the project, we 

have scheduled two sessions, both 1 1/2 hours long, 

but feel free to a-end for an hour each day, if that 

suits your schedule be-er.  �

�

It’s no secret that we all love to be crea�ve. Pain�ng is 

very beneficial for our mental health and so therapeu-

�c. Did you know that pain�ng provides stress relief, 

improves your hand eye coordina�on, and sharpens 

you mind through conceptual visualiza�on? To register 

for this Zoom event please email Vene�a “Tia” Kelly at 

senior@sudbury.ma.us, or call 978�443�3055.�
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SENIOR PROFILE: KAY BELL�

Senior Profile: Kay Bell    �

Wri-en by Caleb Cochran, Senior Center volunteer�

�

When asked what ini�ally sparked her 

interest in volunteering many years 

ago, Kay Bell replies, “As the twig is 

bent, so grows the tree.” �

�

As a child in San Francisco, Kay was 

inspired by her mother who volun-

teered with the Mothers’ Guild, suppor�ng ac�vi�es 

for local children, and her father who supported school 

improvement and building projects. �

�

“My parents died when I was young, but it stayed with 

me that [volunteering] was worthwhile,” Kay says. “I 

thought, ‘When I grow up, I want to be like them.’”�

�

When she moved to Sudbury from Lexington six years 

ago to be closer to her daughter and grandsons, now 

ages 7 and 11, Kay spent about a year acclima�ng to 

her new surroundings before branching out into com-

munity ac�vi�es including the Senior Center and 

a-ending some of the town boards’ mee�ngs. �

�

“I no�ced there were no members and no mee�ngs of 

the Commission on Disability,” Kay says. “I realized 

that’s not a great thing.”�

�

The Select Board soon appointed Kay as the first mem-

ber of the revived Commission. She took a grassroots 

approach to recrui�ng members. �

�

“I used to go to mee�ngs with a string around my neck 

and a li-le card that said, ‘Ask me about the Commis-

sion on Disability,’ and by God, it worked,” Kay recalls. 

The Commission is now a fully func�oning, five�

member board that meets monthly. �

�

The Commission works independently and in collabora-

�on with other town boards and departments to elimi-

nate barriers and to assist people living with disabili�es 

in becoming empowered to advocate for themselves. �

�

“We have four more seats available and would love to 

see them filled with people who can bring their wisdom 

to the group,” Kay says. “We’re looking for anyone who 

might want to contribute, and par�cularly people who 

are living with any kind of disability, because the in-

sights they can bring are extremely valuable.” (For 

more informa�on on the Commission on Disability, visit 

h-ps://sudbury.ma.us/disability/ or email �

disability@sudbury.ma.us.) �

�

In addi�on to her work on the Commission, Kay ran a 

singing group for seniors that met regularly before the 

pandemic made it impossible to meet in person. The 

group, which met for about an hour and a half, twice a 

month, evolved into what Kay calls “social singing.” Kay 

brought in lyric sheets or music nota�on sheets for 

about a dozen songs. Some�mes she would find ac-

companiment for the singers, and some�mes the group 

would sing a cappella. �

�

“My family has always sung together, so I am familiar 

with a lot of songs,” Kay says. Among the selec�ons 

performed by the group were classics from the Great 

American Songbook such as Irving Berlin’s “God Bless 

America” and “Cheek to Cheek,” as well as classics in-

cluding “Danny Boy,” “Down by the Old Mill Stream,” 

“Fly Me to the Moon,” “Yesterday,” and “Will You S�ll 

Love Me Tomorrow?” The group of about 12 members 

typically drew six to seven a-endees at each session. �

�

“It has been a sore spot in my heart” to miss the gath-

erings, Kay says. “When the Senior Center can open up 

again, we’ll be happy to use their facili�es.” �

�

In the mean�me, Kay encourages others to volunteer 

their �me in any way they can. �

�

“Helping others is a form of self�care,” she says. “It 

gives purpose to life. I encourage anyone to reach out 

to others, even in a small way. A word to a neighbor 

you haven’t seen in a while, or a phone call to an old 

friend you’ve been thinking about. It’s a mutual benefit, 

so I encourage everyone to try it.” �

BRAIN HEALTHY NUTRITION�

Brain Healthy Nutri6on Update�

 with Nancy Emerson Lombardo, 

Ph.D.�

 Boston University School of Medicine �

�

Dr. Lombardo, in conjunc�on with 

B.U. School of Medicine, shares im-

portant, research�based informa�on on the foods that 

nourish both body and mind.  The video is now availa-

ble on YouTube or at her website: h-p://

brainwellness.com .  You can also download the power-

point presenta�on at her website.  The video has valua-

ble informa�on about preven�on and slowing the pro-

gression of demen�a.  You don’t want to miss it!  �
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S.A.I.L.�Staying Ac6ve & Independent for Life�

8 Thursdays from 9:15 � 10:00 AM � $15*�

February 18, 25, Mar. 4, 11, 18, 25, Apr. 1, 8�

�

Join Derry Tanner, re�red nurse & cer�fied personal 

trainer. SAIL is 45�minute safe and effec�ve fitness class 

with strength, balance & flexibility exercises.�

FITNESS CLASS INFORMATION�

FITNESS CLASS IN GYM�

Chair Yoga on Zoom with Rebecca Reber�

8 Fridays from 9:30�10:15 AM � $15*�

Feb. 12, 19, 26, Mar. 5, 12, 19, 26, Apr. 2 �

�

Join Rebecca for a gentle and relaxing class, with stretch-

ing and range of mo�on exercises.  �

T’ai Chi on Zoom with Jon Woodward�

Mondays at 2:15�3:00 PM � $15*�

January 4, 11, 25, February 1, 8, 22, March 1, 8�

No class January 18, February 15�

�

T'ai Chi is an ancient form of Chinese exercise that en-

hances the flow of internal energy in the body, u�lizing 

slow, graceful movements, breath work and medita�on 

to help promote relaxa�on, healing and well�being. �

 REGISTRATION for SAIL, Chair Yoga or T’ai Chi�

Please register by emailing Chery Finley at 

finleyc@sudbury.ma.us.  Please mail your check to the 

Sudbury Senior Center, 40 Fairbank Rd., Sudbury, MA 

01776.  You will be asked to complete a waiver form if 

you are new to the class.  The Zoom link and password 

will be sent to you two days before the class.  Please sign 

up at least 2 days before class starts.  *Thanks to the 

Friends for help suppor6ng fitness class costs (Feb 

starts) .  Next session fees will be $15.�

The Sudbury Senior Center wishes to thank Phyllis 

Schilp, Sudbury Board of Health Nurse, for her leader-

ship, planning and �reless efforts to improve the 

health and safety of Sudbury residents.  She was in-

strumental in crea�ng, training and sustaining the 

Sudbury Medical Reserve Corps (MRC) which is com-

prised of medical specialists (doctors, nurses, etc.) 

who volunteer to assist with Sudbury medical and 

emergency needs, such as the Flu Clinic and the 

Emergency Shelter opera�on.  This is just one exam-

ple of the awesome work Phyllis has done during her 

�me here.  She has also been the long�me Wellness 

Clinic nurse at the Senior Center, with weekly Clinics 

and frequent educa�onal presenta�ons.  There are 

huge shoes to fill as she brings her exper�se to the 

MA Dept. of Public Health.  See below for a note from 

Phyllis.�

�

������������������

To my cherished seniors,  

�

It is with a very heavy heart that I have 

resigned from my role as Health De-

partment Nurse for the Town of Sud-

bury. My last day will be January 18

th

. 

Over the past 6 years I have made a 

family in this town and will miss all of 

you. �

�

I have been offered an accepted a job at the Massa-

chuse-s Department of Public Health. This new role 

for me is a great career advancement. I will miss 

working for a town that I have grown to love and sup-

port with strong nursing goals.�

�

Over the last 6 years I am very proud of the growth of 

the Town Nursing Role. Prior to my full��me posi�on 

there was only a contracted Public Health Nurse Posi-

�on for a few hours each week. Growing the role and 

expanding care in the community has been a passion 

that I valued. I par�cularly loved working with the 

seniors and the staff at the Senior Center. I have had 

a very rewarding career in service and help of the 

senior popula�on in the Town of Sudbury. I have 

missed seeing all of you over the past year and will be 

sure to come back to visit once things are back to 

normal. �

�

Wishing the best for everyone!!�

�

Stay safe and healthy,                                      Phyllis�

Fit for the Future �Physically Distanced Class�

Wednesdays, February 3, 10, 17, 24 � 11:00�11:45 AM�

$3 per class � Exact Change Only�

�

On a trial basis, Sudbury residents may sign up the Fri-

day before the class, beginning at 9:00 AM; all others call 

on Monday before the class from 9:00�4:00.  For ex., 

please call/email on Friday, Jan. 29 for the Feb. 3 class.  

First come, first served. Please wear face covering and 

wait outside the gym lobby door.  New students will com-

plete a waiver.  Please contact Chery Finley to pre�

register at 978�639�3269 or finleyc@sudbury.ma.us.  �

PHYLLIS SCHILP GOING TO MASS. DPH�
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FEBRUARY 2021 CALENDAR�

�

MONDAY� TUESDAY� WEDNESDAY� THURSDAY� FRIDAY�

1� 2� 3� 4� 5�

2:15 Tai Chi (4) (Zoom)� 9:00  English Learner Class �

9:30 Music as a Mirror of 

History (13)*�

12:30 History of Stamps: Henry 

Lucas of the U.S. Postal 

Museum�

2:00 Sudbury Virtual Caregiver 

Group (Zoom)�

�

9:30 The O'oman Empire 

(Lectures 19, 20) 

(Zoom)�

11:00 Fit for the Future 

(G) tenta#ve (by 

reserva#on)�

1:00 Phone Buddies & 

Friendly Visitors 

Volunteer Mee#ng 

(Zoom)�

9:00 AARP Tax Prep Registra-on 

Begins today�

9:15 Staying Ac#ve and 

Independent for Life Fitness (7) 

(Zoom)�

10:00�12:00 Current Events 

(Zoom)�

2:30 Connec#on Circle (Zoom)�

9:30 Chair Yoga (8, last)�

(Zoom)�

11:30 Watercolors (8, last)�

1:45 Watercolors (8, last)�

(Zoom)�

8� 9� 10� 11� 12�

10:00�11:00 From Monet 

to Van Gogh: A History 

of Impressionism (Lec. 

1, 2)�

11:30�1:00 Paint by 

Number�

�

2:15 Tai Chi (5)  (Zoom)�

9:00  English Learner Class �

9:30 Music as a Mirror of 

History (14)*�

�

11:30�1:00 Paint by Number�

�

�

1�3 Legal Clinic (on phone)�

9:30 The O'oman Empire 

(Lectures 21, 22) 

(Zoom)�

11:00 Fit for the Future 

(G) tenta#ve (by 

reserva#on)�

�

�

9:15 SAIL Fitness (8, last) (Zoom)�

10:00�12:00 Current Events �

1:00 Short Story Group  (Zoom)�

2:00 Grocery Shopper Volunteer 

Mee#ng (Zoom)�

2:30 Connec#on Circle�

9:30 Chair Yoga (1) 

(Zoom)�

11:30 Watercolors (1)�

1:45 Watercolors (1) 

(Zoom)�

�

�

    15� 16� 17� 18� 19�

President’s Day Holiday�

�

�

�

�

Senior Center Closed�

9:00  English Learner Class �

9:30 Music as a Mirror of 

History (15)*�

1:00 Go Red for Women!�

�

9:30 The O'oman Empire 

(Lectures 23, 24) 

(Zoom)�

11:00 Fit for the Future 

(G) tenta#ve (by 

reserva#on)�

1:00 Turn the Page Book 

Group (Zoom)�

9:15 Staying Ac#ve and 

Independent for Life Fitness (1) 

(Zoom)�

10:00�12:00 Current Events 

(Zoom)�

2:30 Connec#on Circle (Zoom)�

9:30 Chair Yoga (2) 

(Zoom)�

11:00 Fit for the Future 

11:30 Watercolors (2)�

1:45 Watercolors (2) 

(Zoom)�

�

�

22� 23� 24� 25� 26�

10:00�11:00 From Monet 

to Van Gogh: A History 

of Impressionism (Lec. 

3, 4)�

2:15 Tai Chi (6) (Zoom)�

9:00  English Learner Class�

9:30 Music as a Mirror of 

History (16)*�

12:30 Grab n Go � Heart to 

Home (p. 5) (Snow date Feb. 

25)�

1:00 FISH Volunteer Mee#ng 

(Zoom)�

9:30 The O'oman Empire 

(Lectures 25, 26) 

(Zoom)�

11:00 Fit for the Future  

(G) tenta#ve (by 

reserva#on)�

1:00 Fix�it/Tech Support 

Volunteer Mee#ng 

(Zoom)�

AARP Tax Prep Help by appt.�

9:15 Staying Ac#ve and 

Independent for Life Fitness (2) 

(Zoom)�

10:00�12:00 Current Events 

(Zoom)�

(12:30 Snow date for Grab n Go)�

1:00 Short Story Group  (Zoom)�

AARP Tax Prep Help by 

appt.�

9:30 Chair Yoga (3) 

(Zoom)�

11:30 Watercolors (3)�

1:45 Watercolors (3) 

(Zoom)�

Contact Lisa Templeton to place an ad today! 
ltempleton@lpiseniors.com or (800) 477-4574 x6377

Independent Living, Assisted Living,
Memory Care & Mental Health, 

Social Day for Seniors
747 Water Street, Framingham

508-665-5300

Short-Term Rehabilitation, Memory 
& Long-Term Care

45 Union Street, Natick
508-433-4404

 A non-profit, deeply trusted provider of exceptional quality senior living and 
care options in MetroWest for over 25 years

www.maryannmorse.org



February ‘s cold weather, while chilling, 

o0en brings out the “heart” in people.  An 

example of this is the palpable warmth 

that emulates from our volunteers.  

We are so deeply grateful for the work 

that they do.  It is impac\ul, and is making a true differ-

ence in the lives of others.�

�

As the pandemic con�nues, we are seeing an up�ck in 

the number of seniors wan�ng to be matched with a 

Phone Buddy volunteer, someone who makes a 

weekly 15�30 minute call to them, offering 

companionship and a break from the isola�on 

so many are experiencing.  If you would like more infor-

ma�on about this program, please be sure to call  Janet 

Lipkin at 978�639�3223.�

�

Many people have asked when the volunteer programs 

and services that are temporarily suspended due to the 

pandemic will be resumed.  Please check the Senior 

Center website for updates.  We, too, are eager to see 

them start up again, and will resume them as soon as it 

is safe to do so.  In the mean�me, if you have a need, 

please call the Senior Center at 978�443�3055 to let us 

know.�

�

Last month we featured a terrific ar�cle on Sudbury 

senior Dorothy Wright, wri-en by Chris�ne Washburn.  

It is our pleasure this month to highlight Kay Bell, a 

hard working volunteer and advocate for the Sudbury 

Commission on Disability.  The interview and write�up 

was done by Senior Center volunteer Caleb Cochran.  

Thank you, Caleb, for this wonderful write�up on Kay 

and the important work that she does.�

�

Reminder to all new volunteers that have not yet 

picked up their name badge:  Please stop by the out-

side of the Senior Center to receive yours.  There is a 

large plas�c bag taped to the window by the front 

door, labeled “Volunteer Name Badges.”  Each volun-

teer badge is in a sealed small plas�c bag with the 

name visible.�

�

� Janet Lipkin�

�

A  reminder that all volunteers 

should be wearing their name badge 

when doing any volunteer work for 

the Senior Center.�

**UPCOMING VOLUNTEER COFFEES on ZOOM**  

Please save the date(s) & aHend if possible�

Feb 3  1:00�2:00 Phone Buddies & Friendly Visitors�

Feb 11  2:00�3:00  Grocery Shoppers�

Feb 23  1:00�2:00  FISH drivers�

Feb 24  1:00�2:00  Fix�It & Tech Support Volunteers�

The invita6on and Zoom link will be sent to you prior 

to the mee6ng.  We hope you can join us!�

********************************************                                   

A very special thank you to Nadine Wallack and Devon 

McCann who have put in lots of hard, crea�ve work to 

compile the submissions from our seniors of favorite 

and easy�to�make recipes geared towards small house-

holds of 1 or 2 people.  Coming Soon � Be sure 

to check out the Senior Center’s website for the 

link to the recipe book: h-ps://

sudburyseniorcenter.org/�

*******************************************�

Some favorite quotes on volunteering:  �

�

“The world is hugged by the faithful arms of vol-

unteers.” �Terri Guillemets�

�

“As you grow older, you will discover that you have two 

hands�one for helping yourself, the other for helping 

others.” � Audrey Hepburn�

�

“The unselfish effort to bring cheer to others will be the 

beginning of a happier life for ourselves.” �

                             �Helen Keller�

�

Thank you for all you do!  It is deeply appreciated.   �

�

                                                               � Janet Lipkin�
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~ From Volunteer Program  Coordinator,  Janet Lipkin ~�

 Home Safety Programs:�

Lockbox, Sand Buckets, Home Safety Checks�

�

A lockbox is a small key safe that can be a-ached to 

your home so that Sudbury Emergency personnel can 

access your house key in an emergency.  Sand Buckets 

are filled by Sudbury DPW staff, and delivered by our 

volunteers to your driveway or front step.  Home Safe-

ty Checks provide assessment and possible replace-

ment of smoke and CO detectors and ba-eries and as-

sistance and educa�on about home safety.  Please con-

tact Janet Lipkin at lipkinj@sudbury.ma.us or call her at 

978�639�3223 for more informa�on. �

�

Lockboxes & Home Safety Checks are offered in partnership with 

the Sudbury Fire Department staff and supported by Sudbury Fire 

Department Local #2023 and a Fire Department Senior SAFE grant.�
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~ From our Outreach/Informa6on Specialist, Ana Cris6na Oliveira ~�

Fuel Assistance�

If you need help paying your hea�ng bill this �

winter, call the Sudbury Senior Center for �

informa�on about Fuel Assistance Programs. �

Eligibility for these programs is determined by income. 

If your gross annual income is bellow $39,105 for a sin-

gle person household, or $51,137 for a two�person 

household, you may qualify. Addi�onal programs and 

resources may be available if you are slightly over these 

income levels. Call Ana Cris�na Oliveira, Outreach and 

Informa�on Specialist at 978�639�3268.�

�

Medicare covers related needs regarding Covid�19�

�

Medicare covers:�

�� the�lab tests for COVID�19. No�out�of�pocket costs.�

�� FDA�authorized COVID�19 an�body (or “serology”) 

tests�if diagnosed with a known current or known pri-

or COVID�19 infec�on or suspected current or sus-

pected past COVID�19 infec�on.�

��monoclonal an�body treatments for COVID�19.�

�� COVID�19 vaccines. You pay no out�of�pocket costs.�

�� all�medically necessary hospitaliza�ons. This includes 

if you're diagnosed with COVID�19 and might other-

wise have been discharged from the hospital a0er an 

inpa�ent stay, but instead you need to stay in the 

hospital under quaran�ne.�You’ll s�ll pay for hospital 

deduc�bles, copays, coinsurances that apply.�

If you have a�Medicare Advantage Plan, you have ac-

cess to these same benefits. Medicare allows these 

plans to waive cost�sharing for COVID�19 lab tests. 

Many plans offer addi�onal telehealth benefits and ex-

panded benefits, like meal delivery or medical 

transport services.�Check with your plan.�

Scammers may use the coronavirus na�onal emergency 

to take advantage of people while they’re distracted. 

As always, guard your Medicare card like a credit card, 

check Medicare claims forms for errors, and if someone 

calls asking for your Medicare Number, hang up!�

�

State Resources�

�

GOVERNOR'S OFFICE: 1�617�725�4005 �

�

DISASTER DISTRESS HELPLINE: 1�800�985�5990 Availa-

ble 24/7, 365�days�a�year, na�onal hotline dedicated to 

providing immediate crisis counseling for people who 

are experiencing emo�onal distress related to any nat-

ural or human�caused disaster, including disease out-

breaks like COVID�19. This a toll�free, mul�lingual, and 

confiden�al crisis support service.�

 �

SUICIDE PREVENTION HOTLINE: 1�800�273�8255�

�

SUBSTANCE ABUSE/MENTAL HEALTH HELPLINE: 1�800�

662�4357 �

�

CRISIS TEXT LINE: Text HELLO to 741741 MASSACHU-

SETTS�

�

 2�1�1: real��me COVID�19 informa�on, resources, and 

referrals in mul�ple languages.�

�

ASL HOTLINE FROM CSD (Communica�on Service for 

the Deaf) 833�682�7630 (video phone) has been estab-

lished where residents can ask ques�ons about COVID�

19 and get support. www.csd.org is also available for 

informa�on. �

�

FOR NON�EMERGENCY QUESTIONS & HELP: Call 2�1�1 �

�

NURSING HOME FAMILY RESOURCE LINE: 617�660�

5399 The line is available M�F, 9am � 5pm.�

�

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE & SEXUAL ASSAULT HOTLINES: IN 

MASS. CALL SAFELINK: 877�785�2020 OR TTY AT 877�

521�2601�

�

Falls and Fire Safety�

�

Hundreds of thousands of adults age 65 

and older are treated in hospital emer-

gency rooms each year due to injuries 

associated with consumer products. 

Falls are the leading cause of both deaths and injuries 

in this age group. Fires are another top cause.�

�

By spo_ng hazards and taking simple steps to correct 

them, you can prevent injuries to yourself or visitors to 

your home.�

�

To prevent falls:�

�

�Make sure stairs and other areas in the home are well 

lighted.�

�Install handrails, and remove tripping hazards, like ar-

ea rugs.�

�

To address the risk of fires:�

�Use carbon monoxide and smoke alarms.�

�Install a smoke alarm in every bedroom, outside every 

sleeping area, and on every floor of the home.�

�Install a carbon monoxide alarm outside of sleeping 

areas.�

�Carefully use and maintain space heaters, fireplaces 

and all fuel�burning appliances.�
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Recep6onist Answering Live 9:30�11:30 AM�

Would you like to ask a ques�on or sign up for a pro-

gram?  Vene�a “Tia” Kelly, our awesome Recep�onist, 

will be answering the Senior Center phone (978�443�

3055) Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday, between 9:30

�11:30 AM.  We expect a high call volume, so she may 

not answer your call immediately.  We hope that this is 

helpful and that we can con�nue to offer this in the 

coming months.�

A REPORT FROM STATE REP. CARMINE GENTILE�

LEGAL EDUCATION AND CONSULTATION�

Legal Educa+on Talks�

The Senior Center’s volunteer elder law a-orneys are 

taping a series of talks for SudburyTV.   Check the Sud-

buryTV schedule on your TV or at www.sudburytv.org.  �

Legal Clinic via Phone�

Tuesday, February 9  �  1:00�3:00 PM�

Schedule a free 20 minute phone consulta�on.�

SENIOR CENTER LIVE PHONE�

MANY THANKS!�

The 191

st

 General Court of Massachuse-s �

ended in a frenzy of legisla�on, passing 167�

 bills Tuesday and into Wednesday morning,�

 finally concluding at 4: 25A.M  on Wed��

nesday, January 6, 2021, several hours before new and 

returning legislators were sworn in to obey and uphold 

both the United States Cons�tu�on and our Massachu-

se-s Cons�tu�on.  A few hundred miles away insurrec-

�onists invaded the Capitol building as our na�on and 

the world watched in horror. Our democracy was 

threatened and the peaceful transi�on of power from 

one President to the next was challenged for the first 

�me in our history.�

�

In these COVID�19 �mes many seniors (and younger 

people as well) find themselves more isolated than ev-

er. Much of the social interac�on we all relish and 

thrive on has been suspended giving rise to loneliness 

and depression.  The Massachuse-s House and Senate 

passed An Act promo�ng a resilient health care system 

that puts pa�ents first, and the Governor signed it on 

January 1

st

.  This legisla�on requires insurance compa-

nies to cover telehealth services, including behavioral 

health care, increases disclosures to consumers to pro-

tect us from surprise medical bills from out of network 

doctors, and expands scope of prac�ce for Advance 

Prac�ce Nurses. In March I voted to send $12 million to 

local health boards to combat COVID�19 and recently 

voted to send them another $10 million.  By the �me 

you read these words, seniors in congregate housing � 

independent living senior communi�es as well as nurs-

ing homes and assisted living facili�es will have been 

vaccinated. �

�

In life there are givers and takers (and everything in 

between). In the several decades that I have been part 

of the Sudbury community one person who stood out 

for giving of his talent, and most precious gi0 of �me, 

for many of those years, was Ed Go-man who passed 

away on January 8

th

. Ed was the volunteer coordinator 

at our senior center for almost 20 years a)er he found-

ed the food pantry and had driven for meals on wheels 

and F.I.S.H.  Unassuming, indefa�gable, Ed did not look 

for praise but took quiet sa�sfac�on in helping others 

in our community and perhaps took some sa�sfac�on 

in enabling others to assist members of our communi-

ty. He had a mul�plier effect. We thank his wife and 

family for sharing him with us and offer our hear\elt 

condolences.  �

Reach out to me at (617) 722� 2810 x8 or email Car-

mine.Gen�le@MAhouse.gov if I might assist you, a 

friend, or family member � or to share an observa�on 

or concern.�

�

Best wishes!   Carmine Gen�le, State Representa�ve�

�
��������������������������������	�������


��
����	��
�����

Donors to our Demen�a Friendly special programs, 

including: �

�� Shaw’s Supermarket of Sud-

bury�

�� Home Helpers�

�� Bridges by Epoch Memory Care Assisted Living�

�� Genera6ons Law Group �

�

�
��������������	���������
��
����	��
�����

The American Legion Post #191�Sudbury and �

Sudbury Wine and Spirits for their generous dona�ons 

to our “Out with 2020!” New Year’s event!�

�

And�

�

Bridges by Epoch Memory Care Assisted Living for 

their dona�ons to the Holiday Baskets!�
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SIGN UP FOR NEWSLETTER VIA EMAIL�

CAREGIVER INFORMATION�

Turn the Page Book Group on Zoom�

Wednesday, February 17, 2021, 1:00 PM�

Book: American Dirt by Jeanine Cummins�

Contact Sharon Wilkes at wilkess@sudbury.ma.us.�

Caregiver Support Group on Zoom�

1st Tuesday, February 2, 2:00 PM�

�

Who Is A Caregiver?�

� Former First Lady Rosalyn Carter once said: 

“There are only four kinds of people in this world:�

�� Those who have been caregivers�

�� Those who currently are caregivers�

�� Those who will be caregivers�

�� Those who will need caregivers�

�

With that in mind, the Caregiver Support Group is ex-

panding its defini�on of what it means to be a caregiv-

er.� According to the Na�onal Ins�tute on Aging, if you 

live an hour or more away from a person who needs 

care, you are a long�distance caregiver. This kind of 

care can take many forms, from helping with money 

management, and arranging for in�home�care, to 

providing respite care for a primary caregiver and plan-

ning for emergencies.�

�

A0er a loved one enters an assisted living facility or 

nursing home, you are s�ll a�caregiver who is involved 

in making sure that your loved one’s needs are being 

met, whether these needs include visi�ng, mee�ng 

with staff, advocacy, or dealing with financial issues.�

�

If you are a caregiver who is caring for a loved one at 

home, in a nursing home, or from a distance, our Care-

giver Support Group may be for you. Through 

shared�feelings and expressions, support groups devel-

op a sense of community.�

�

Come join us if you are caring for a loved one with 

memory loss. Our next mee�ng is Tuesday, February 

2nd at 2:00 p.m. To register, please call the Senior 

Center at 978�639�3268 or e�mail Ana��

Cris�na Oliveira at oliveiraa@sudbury.ma.us.�

Mul6�Genera6onal Special Places Project!�

Bridges by Epoch Caregiver Programs�

�

Virtual Educa6on Series: �

Thu., February 4 @ 11:00AM: Winter Woes�

Thu., February 18 @ 11:00AM and 7:00 PM: Caring for 

the Caregiver�

Virtual Caregiver Support Group �

Wed., February 10 @ 1:00 PM Caregiver Support Grp�

Virtual Memory Café �

Wed., February 24 @ 11:00AM �

RSVP by either calling Cindy Gerante at 978.261.7007 

or emailing at cgerante@bridgesbyepoch.com. 

SPECIAL PROGRAMS�

Senior Center Email List!�

�

To receive this newsle-er via email � go to the town 

website at h-ps://www.sudbury.ma.us. Click on “Email 

Lists” then “Email Groups”.  Enter your name and email 

address, click on “Senior Center News and Informa�on”.    

We are also happy to help you sign up for Emergency 

No�fica�ons, just contact us at 978�443�3055 or sen-

ior@sudbury.ma.us.�

Grateful Moments Virtual Memory Cafe�

February 15

th

�Entertainment by Lynne Caravan �

Join Zoom Mee�ng�

h-ps://us02web.zoom.us/j/83929738959?

pwd=alVWMnFJK3p0WUhnMlNNM0JDalR4QT09�

Mee�ng ID: 839 2973 8959�

Passcode: 496519�

The Mul6genera6onal Poster Project ��

 Exploring Special Places�

(A collabora�on between�Goodnow Library and Sudbury 

Senior Center)�

We want to create a way to for all ages to come togeth-

er to share and compare experiences.  The goals of this 

project are to represent experiences all ages have 

shared over the past year, to represent our diverse com-

munity based on the range of ages, types of experienc-

es, and diverse iden��es, and to highlight the im-

portance of ‘place’ that we o0en take for granted.�

�

�To par�cipate in the project, the steps are simple. �

�

Access the link: h-ps://forms.gle/DejjzuJSXWqYJ8pf7 � ���

�

�� When you click the link, the ques�ons and infor-

ma�on about the purpose appears.��

�� You then fill in your responses (a few words, or as 

long as you like).��Then click “submit”.�

Responses will go to Goodnow Librarian Joanne Lee�and 

she will add each response to the poster.� The poster 

will appear on the library webpage for others to read 

and respond to. (No email addresses are sent when you 

send your response.� Just the response you shared.)�



SUDBURY COUNCIL ON AGING �

Chairperson:�

Jeffrey Levine�

Board of Directors:�

John Beeler�

Margaret “Peg” Espinola�

State Rep. Carmine Gen$le�

Sandy Lasky�

Patricia Lewis�

Robert Lieberman�

Robert May�

Dr. Patricia Tabloski �

SUDBURY SENIOR CENTER STAFF �

Director�

Debra Galloway�

Administra$ve Coordinator�

Chery Finley�

BayPath Mealsite Manager�

Debbie Peters�

Intergenera$onal Coordinator�

Judy Ba-at�

Outreach Informa$on Specialist�

Ana Cris$na Oliveira�

Program Coordinator�

Sharon Wilkes�

Recep$onist�

                    Vene$a “Tia” Kelly�

S.H.I.N.E. Counselors�

Wayne An$on�

Sudbury Board of Health Nurse�

Phyllis Schilp  978�440�5477�

Tax Work�off Coordinator�

 Josephine King�

Town Social Worker (DPW Building)�

Bethany Hadvab  978�440�5476�

Trip Coordinators�

Joe Bausk�

Joanne Benne-�

Van Drivers�

Linda Curran�

Amy Snow�

Ron DeMarco�

John Wood�

Volunteer Program Coordinator�

Janet Lipkin�

SUDBURY SENIOR CENTER SERVICES�

Due to the COVID�19/Coronavirus pandemic, the Senior Center is offering  

community services that we’ve been able to adapt safely.  We con�nue to 

provide informa�on and assistance via phone and email.  We also offer the 

services listed below to households with older adults. For informa�on about 

any of the services described below, contact the Sudbury Senior Center at 978

�443�3055 or senior@sudbury.ma.us (unless otherwise indicated).�

Consulta!on �

Outreach and Informa!on

� Informa"on about 

resources and services 

for older adults, 

caregivers, and their 

families in Sudbury. Free 

consulta"on by 

appointment. �

Legal Clinic � Free 20�

minute phone 

consulta"on by 

appointment. �

S.H.I.N.E./Medicare Help 

(Serving the Health 

Informa!on Needs of 

Everyone on Medicare)� �

Free consulta"on on 

Medicare health 

insurance by 

appointment.  Call Ana 

Cris"na Oliveira, at 978�

639�3268. �

Community Services�

Phone Buddies�Volunteers 

make weekly calls to 

older adults who would 

like to socialize.�

Friendly Visitor Program� 

Volunteers make weekly 

phone calls to Seniors 

unable to leave their 

homes to socialize. �

Grocery Shopping� For 

cri!cal need only � 

Volunteers make weekly 

visits to supermarket and 

bring food to the door.  �

Lockbox �

 Lockbox � A small key safe 

with the owner’s 

housekey is affixed to the 

home for Emergency 

access by Fire 

Department.�

Nutri!on�

Home Delivered Meals� 

Hot lunch delivered to 

older residents who are 

unable to leave home. $3 

suggested dona"on. 

Registra"on through 

BayPath Elder Services: 

508�573�7200.�

Sand Buckets�

Winter safety sand 

delivered by volunteers.�

Home Safety Checks�

Collabora"on with the 

Sudbury Fire Dept. to 

ensure working smoke 

and CO alarms, for older 

Sudbury homeowners, 

who have a non�urgent 

need.�
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PROPERTY TAX RELIEF /VACCINATION SCAMS �

The Sudbury Council on Aging is a 

nine member Town Commi0ee, ap-

pointed by the Sudbury Select Board, 

to iden3fy the  needs of Sudbury's 

older residents, educate the commu-

nity and enlist the support of all resi-

dents concerning these needs, pro-

mote services to fill these needs, and 

promote and support any other pro-

grams which are designed to assist 

older adults in the community. �

Property Tax Relief Op6ons�

�

The Sudbury Assessor’s Office oversees several available property tax exemp-

�ons for older residents, veterans and others.  You may access informa�on on 

the Assessor’s webpage at www.sudbury.ma.us/assessor, or contact them for 

informa�on and brochures at 978�639�3395 or at assessors@sudbury.ma.us.�

Warning: Beware of COVID�19 Vaccina6on Scam Offers�

As the Americans line up for COVID�19 vaccine injec�ons, so also are the 

scammers preparing to use this opportunity to scam you. Don’t get scammed! �

Most Medicare beneficiaries will not have to pay to get this vaccine during 

this public health emergency.  If someone offers to put you on a vaccina�on 

list in exchange for money, you are being scammed.  �

No one will call you asking for your Social Security number, your credit card 

number, or bank account informa�on to sign you up to get the vaccine.  If you 

get a call, text, email, or someone knocking on your door claiming they can get 

you early access to the vaccine, you are being scammed. You can report scams 

by calling the Massachuse-s Senior Medicare Patrol Program’s Report�A�Scam 

line at 978�946�1243 or email to ReportAScam@MASMP.org. �
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Friends of Goodnow Trivia Night�

Friday, February 5, 7:30 PM�

�

Join the Friends of Goodnow for a zany night of virtual 

trivia fun.� $25 for a team of 1�6 players.� Register at 

www.friendsofgoodnow.org�before Feb 2nd.�

GOODNOW LIBRARY/SENIOR CENTER PROGRAMS� LEARNING TO ZOOM�

Connec6on Circle on Zoom � Thurs., 2:30�4:00 PM�

The Connec�on Circle is facilitated by volunteer Kim 

Schwartz.  If you are interested, contact Chery Finley, 

at finleyc@sudbury.ma.us or 978�443�3055.  �

Do you need help learning to Zoom?�

�

Below are videos taught by an older instructor that are 

very user friendly and accessible for all ages.�All are pro-

duced by the Crea6ve Life Center. �

�

�Click on the links to check them out:�

�

1)�����Joining a Zoom Call for the First Time: hHps://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=9isp3qPeQ0E&t=9s �

�

2)�����Joining a Zoom Call via Phone for the First Time: 

hHps://www.youtube.com/watch?v=d6QjODgTuQE �

�

3)�����Using Zoom Breakout Rooms: hHps://

www.youtube.com/watch?v=WFVRxBH4ehU �

Get Personalized Help Learning Zoom�

�

If you would benefit from help with learning how to use 

Zoom, Sudbury Senior Center Volunteers are ready to 

help!  Contact Janet Lipkin, Volunteer Program Coordi-

nator at lipkinj@sudbury.ma.us or 978�639�3223 for 

more informa�on.�

Goodnow Library Programs in Febuary�

�

Feb. 10, Wednesday: The Goodnow True Crime Book 

Club�

Feb. 12, Friday: Cra0 Workshop (for adults!)�

Feb. 18, Thursday: The Great American Read Book Club�

Feb. 24, Wednesday: Sudbury CARES Ted Talk discus-

sion�

�

Feel free to contact the Reference Department with 

any ques�ons at (978) 440�5520!�
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Owner & Lifelong Sudbury Resident

DUMPSTERS
978-443-7632

Cleanouts • Construction Debris
Yard & Brush Debris • Scrap Metal

Reasonable Rates • Labor Available

FREE DROP & PICK UP
SENIOR DISCOUNT

Comprehensive Legal Services
Crisis Planning• Long Term Care & Medicaid Planning

Guardian & Conservators
Wills, Trusts & Estate Planning
Probate & Trust Administration

Ask About our Aging  Advocate Program

111 Boston Post Rd • Sudbury, Burlington and Acton
GenerationsLawGroup.com

978-263-0006
Protecting Today

What Matters Tomorrow
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Schedule a private tour today!
978.451.7779
1 Farmstead Lane | Sudbury
(GPS: 528 Boston Post Road)
www.BridgesbyEPOCH.com

Remarkable people. Exceptional care.
MASS RELAY 711

Discover why Bridges® by EPOCH at Sudbury is the  
only community your loved one will need – and the only 

one you’ll want – through all stages of memory loss.

LIFE-ENRICHING MEMORY CARE

Live Here, Live Well

Sudbury’s Affordable
Assisted Living

Community

www.orchard-hill.com
978-443-0080

DYNAMIC NEW OWNERSHIP,
SAME GREAT LEADERSHIP

	 IMMEDIATE 
	 OPENINGS FOR:
	 SHORT TERM REHAB
	 LONG TERM CARE

NOW ACCEPTING MOST INSURANCES!

SUDBURY
Formerly Wingate@Sudbury | 136 Boston Post Rd., Sudbury, MA

978.443.2722

Duckett Funeral Home of
J.S. Waterman & Sons

William R. Duckett 
Amanda J. LeBlanc 

Funeral Directors

656 Boston Post Road (Route 20), Sudbury
978-443-5777

Duckett-Waterman.com

A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS/Service Corporation Int’l,
206 Winter Street, Fall River, MA 02720. 508-676-2454

Locally Owned in Sudbury, Nationally Known.
• Meal Preparation • Light Housekeeping • Errands • Bathing Assistance • Medication Reminders

 • Assistance with Mobility • Friendly Companionship • Up to 24 Hour Care • Respite Care for Families
www.VisitingAngels.com

Each Visiting Angels agency is independently owned and operated.

978.287.2002



Sudbury Senior Center              Phone:  978�443�3055               Fax:  978�443�6009               E�mail:  senior@sudbury.ma.us�

Respect for All!                                                        Senior Center hours:  Monday through Friday, 9 AM to 4 PM�

�

�

A monthly publica�on from the�

Sudbury Senior Center and Sudbury Council on Aging �

40 Fairbank Road�

Sudbury, Massachuse-s 01776�1681�

h-p://sudburyseniorcenter.org�
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How would 
you rather 
spend your 
time?

Call 508-460-5200 or visit New Horizons any day at 370/420 Hemenway Street, Marlborough | countrycommunities.com

For new residents, we will guarantee  
NO INCREASE for six years to the basic monthly 
fee, which includes lodging, meals, water, heat,  
air conditioning, parking, cable, etc.

•  Simplify your life

•  Enjoy new friendships

•  Eat delicious home-cooked meals

•  Swim in our indoor 84-degree pool

•  Explore new activities; have new adventures

•  Exercise in the on-site health and fitness club

or

Why wait? Visit The Meadows today!


